Bacon District Elementary

840 Bacon School Road Saxe, VA 23967 (434) 542-9507 (434) 542-9510 Fax

Date: August 14, 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian:

Legislation passed in the 2021 General Assembly (HB 2027) requires the administration of a fall and winter growth assessment as well as SOL tests in the spring to students in Grades 3-8 in both reading and mathematics. These tests are used to measure growth.

In the fall and winter of the 2023-24 school year, the Grades 3-8 Growth Assessments administered to students will be based on the SOLs for their current grade level. Teachers will use information collected from the growth assessments to help plan instruction and supports for their students.

Bacon District Elementary will administer the Fall Growth Assessments on the dates listed below.

3rd Grade

Tuesday, August 22 – Reading Thursday, August 24 – Math

4th Grade

Tuesday, August 22 – Reading Thursday, August 24 – Math

5th Grade

Tuesday, August 22 – Reading Thursday, August 24 – Math

If you have any questions concerning the Growth Assessments in Grades 3-8 reading and mathematics, please contact the school at (434) 542-9507.

/ X/1

Sincerel

Anne Snead